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02 May 2021

 

 

 

PRESIDENT RODRIGO R. DUTERTE

Malacanan Palace

J. P. Laurel Street, San Miguel

Manila



 

Attention     :        DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENT AND NATURAL

                             RESOURCES

                             DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION

                             DEPARTMENT OF INTERIOR AND LOCAL GOVERNMENT

 

Subject        :        Protection for native turtles

 

Dear President Rody:

 

We write to request information, thru your office, about the native turtles, its existence and
protection from government.

 

Many decades ago, when we were still young boys, we see turtles in the canals/brooks of
our hometown, especially during rainy season when they are  carried  away by rain waters
from the mountains.  We gather some turtles, take them home as our pets.  Today,  we
can’t see a single turtle  in our canals and streams and even in the mountains.  We are
wondering whatever happened to these beautiful animals.  During our childhood days , we,
“naughty” as we are,  defy the belief that, as the old folks says: kasabihan ng mga
matatanda na magiging bobo ka kapag naglaro ka ng bao (pagong)  in some ways, maybe it
is true as I got 75 in allsubjects in High school except history where I got 81 for which my
rteahce mrs. Dolores Orlina asked me: “bakit ka naman naka 100% sa final exams, Pedrito”
– this is a true story..

 

Here is a nice picture (Picture from abroad) of turtles lined up on board a floating trunk of
a fallen tree.



 

 

 

We hope the DENR and other concerned government agencies can create an awareness
and  conservation program for these beautiful creation of God, particularly in our province
(If possible , maybe, we can plant some turtles in our forest for propagation/[reservation
purposes.

 

Thank you for your kind attention/consideration.   

 

 

 

Very truly yours,

 

 

 



Pedrito “Toto” M. Nepomuceno

Former Mayor – Boac

Former Provincial Board Member – Marinduque
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